OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE-  23 April 2009
PROJECT-  Bonneville Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- no response needed, but comments are always welcome
Description of the problem- As part of the head gate rehab program, U17 will be out of service from 0500 on 4 May until 1800 on 8 May to facilitate swapping out the headgates.  This action is needed to complete the head gate rehab, which is critical to keeping the headgates from leaking oil into the gatewells and river.  
Previous outages for head gate rehab were not coordinated through FPOM.  This is a notification for your awareness.  If there are significant concerns with this outage, please provide comments.
Type of outage required- U17 to be out of service from 0500 on 4 May until 1800 on 8 May.
Impact on facility operation- PH2 will have at least two units out of service during 4-8 May.  With anticipated flows, there should not be a need to go to involuntary spill but it is a possibility depending on runoff.
Length of time for repairs- Five days.  Headgates must be moved from U17 to the gate repair pit.  This takes quite a bit of time.
Expected impacts on fish passage- U17 is not a priority unit so both adult and juvenile impacts are expected to be minimal.  There may be potential impacts from operating additional units at PH1, but units may well be operating over there due to flows anyway.
Comments from agencies-
RCC- The USFWS is planning on conducting their May release on May 4th. They will likely be requesting P2 units to operate in the lower one quarter of the 1% range beginning May 5th for up to about 6 days. With anticipated flows and an additional unit out of service, will the project be able to provide the requested unit operation for the release?

Response from BON Chief of Ops- It's all incoming flow dependant. Ill have only 6 unit's at Ph2 available and 8 at ph1. Without calling the Control Room I think that flows over 250K will exceed our hydraulic capacity and   either have to make the decision to run the units back up to the top of the 1 percent or spill over our cap.  Dennis

USFWS- I have just read the e-mail below.  There is a huge problem with scheduling the head gate repair for next week.  As relayed through TMT last week Spring Creek will be releasing its May group of 4.5M smolts on May 4th.  With unit 11 already OOS, the loss of unit 17 dramatically increases the likelihood of having to exceed the lower quarter end of the 1% efficiency range during the peak of fish passage.  The Corps has committed to providing safe passage for the Spring Creek release.  Scheduling this repair is counter to that commitment.  I strongly request that the repair be scheduled for the following week.  David Wills

Response from Chief of Ops- I would like to stick with the schedule. The reason I bumped it to the 4th was the STP runs from RCC showing a reduced flow window. If we defer this work we may have issues trying to fit this in flow wise. It is my opinion that this outage will have the least impact if we stick with the outage occurring next week.  Dennis

Response from BPA- I've been working with Dave on this issue. I'd recommend keeping the current schedule in place. I think we can make it work with the flows that we are seeing in the most recent model runs. We've been looking at a release date of this Friday (1 May) or sticking with next Monday. -s 

Response from Chief of Ops- Scott and Dave,  I would like a formal agreement that we can continue with our unit 17 outage on Monday morning.  Per the STP River runs that I just got from Greg Bower yesterday it is looking like we will have plenty of room at BON to exercise the implementation of the Special PH2 operations for Spring Creek as well as take unit 17 OOS and also continue to spill the required 100K.  Please respond ASAP so we can get this finalized.  Thanks Dennis 

Response from RCC- Dennis, Dave is out of the office today I think.  The plan is for Spring Creek to make their release on Friday, May 1.  We'll begin reduced loading B2 ops on Saturday morning.  With falling river flows expected next week during your unit 17 outage, the concern over impact to the Spring Creek release is minimal and does not warrant rescheduling the outage.  From my perspective, and in talking with Dave yesterday afternoon, I suggest proceeding with the unit 17 outage as scheduled.  Thanks.  Dan

Chief of Ops- With this being said BON will be taking Unit 17 OOS starting at 0300 on Monday May 4th and returning it to service at approximately 1800 on Friday May 8th.  We anticipate that unit 17 will be back in service by the COB on Thursday the 7th but of course I need to plan for contingencies.  Thanks Dan,  Dennis

Final results- With much discussion between USACE, BPA and USFWS about the Spring Creek release, all parties appear to be comfortable with the flow forecast and the ability of the Project to maintain unit operation at the lower end of 1% during the release and still have U17 out of service starting on 4 May.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
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